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For my grant proposal I am interested in a grant from the Robert W. Woodruff Foundation          ( http://www.woodruff.org ). Not only is this foundation the highest giving organization in the state, but they are also strong supporters of the arts. In 2009 the organization gave a total of $175,000 to the fine arts.  Music education is an essential part of the education process and every student should have exposure to music education. Every student that chooses to involve themselves in an instrumental music program should also have the opportunity to perform on their highest level. With the economy the way it is we as music educators are seeing a decrease in band (or any instrumental) participation. The more instruments that the school can provide the more student will be likely to participate in music.


I am looking to get some assistance in replacing some of the older instruments that my students must use on a daily basis. In band programs it is normal for the school to provide an instrument to the students who play the larger more expensive horns. For example a tuba can cost in excess of $8,000 dollars and that is a lot of money to ask an individual student to pay. Most of the “school owned” instruments at my school are very old and dilapidated. The instruments are constantly needing repairs which takes away from instructional time.  When my students are playing on instruments that do not function properly it is difficult for the student to perform at their highest level. In some instances this lack of quality even leads to the student quitting band. Budget money in my county has been non-existent in the past three years. My band program has not gotten any money from the county or state level. Our booster program raises money for the program, but this money is quickly absorbed through music literature costs, repair bills, and adjunct staff fees. I would like to propose a grant that would allow me to purchase four tubas, four french horns, one baritone saxophone, one bassoon, and one rosewood marimba. The total cost of these items will be approximately $50,000. I understand that this is a very large amount of money. I my request I would be sure to point out that my program does in fact need all of these instruments, but we would be happy to accept any amount of donation to help defer the costs in any way. 


If I do receive grant money and get to purchase the new instruments it will highly impact my teaching and student success. I will be able to focus more on bell to bell instruction without having to stop every ten minutes to repair a student's instrument. The students who use these instruments will also see a remarkable increase in technical agility and tone quality on their particular instrument. In this effort to increase student performance I am hoping to see an increase in district and all-state band participation as well as more superior ratings at solo and ensemble evaluation. I also believe that these new instrument (and better overall band sound) can lead to more performance opportunities for my students. We will apply and hopefully be accepted to play at many regional, national, and international invitational events. These opportunities are only available to performing groups that perform at the highest level possible and with these new instruments we will be one step closer to that goal.

